PSHP This and That

Concert clothes

- 1. All Beginner Orchestra, Beginner Band, Beginner Guitar, Recorder, Intermediate Orchestra, and Singers may wear church clothes
- 2. Advanced Intermediate Orchestra, Intermediate Band, Intermediate Guitar, Advanced Guitar, Bach, and Mezzo may wear black or black and white.
- 3. High school students in Beethoven, Brahms, Concert Choir, Bel Canto, Adoration Band, Select Wind Ensemble, Jazz Ensemble, Classical Guitar, and Praise and Worship must wear the purchased black concert dress for the girls and black dress pants and white or black collared shirt for the boys.

Practice tickets

All beginner and intermediate classes get tickets for either practice and/or as a reward. One ticket = 30 minutes of practice. Bach orchestra, Singers and Mezzo choir also get tickets that they can redeem in the prize store at the end of each semester. Practice sheets are located up front by the info table

<u>Banquet</u>

Our banquet is our annual fundraiser on a Saturday in the Spring. All of the older students can be involved. 12 and 13 year old students will be servers, while 14 year olds and up will be performers if they are in a high school class. We will sell tickets to the Banquet starting in December, in case you want these as Christmas gifts.

Extenuating Circumstances

Please let us know if we can be in prayer for you or your family.

Sometimes families have to deal with sick family member or families have the opportunity to travel with work or to go on a mission trip.

Your family might need to take a break from PSHP or be offered a scholarship to help with your expenses.

Please know that the PSHP family is here to support you with prayer, meals, and any other things that might be needed.

Email Kathy Love at <u>KALcello@cs.com</u> or talk to someone at the Information Table.

Other Miscellaneous Items

- Sometimes classes overlap- if your student has this issue and wants to take another class, please let us know- maybe we can help. We also offer an independent theory class designed for students who learn better in a smaller setting or who have a class conflict.
- Lunch can be brought to Asbury. You can also bring a crock pot or use the microwaves.! Please make sure to clean up after using the kitchen. We are a nut free church.
- Friends Meetings are open to any parent that would like to get involved and help at pshp. We meet at 12:10 in Room 203, usually on the third fridays of each month, and plan for the teacher luncheons, prize store, and other ways to help pshp.
- All PSHP students are expected to take an hour of theory each week. This helps the student know how to read music and progress quickly. PSHP is teaching a skill for a lifetime, not just by rote. The beginner and intermediate theory classes are very specific to their instrument or voice. High school theory classes are not for the specific performing area so all of these classes are offered at the 1:45 hour. The order of classes is High School 1, High School 2, College Prep, and Music Composition. High School students can also take Music History whenever you want and this class can be repeated as the content changes. If you have any questions on where your child should be, please contact Judy Cymbaluk in the music library.
- PSHP is scheduled to meet every Friday from September 7- May 17 except for the following: October 12, November 23, December 14, 21, and 28, March 15, and April 19. If we cancel you don't have to pay for that Friday.
- First Fridays of the month are payment days. Each family will pay for a total of 29
 Fridays throughout the year, unless there is a cancellation. The first 8 months
 each family will pay for 3 Fridays per month. The May payment will be adjusted
 according to how many cancelled Fridays.
- "Hand Me Arounds" will be scheduled twice a year. On these Fridays you can bring clothes and books that you want to give away. We will have tables out to organize your treasures. You can give away or take as much or little as you want. It is a great way to bless others!